SUPERVISORS MEETING
October 15, 2008
CALL TO ORDER
ROLL CALL

Supervisor Gary Ahle, Highway Commissioner William Peach, Town Clerk Alice Schloemann, Trustees: Glenn Loyet, Joseph Hubbard, Kenneth Joseph, Gary Hursey, Attorney Alex Libell and Recorder Debbie Dawson.
Others: Herb Gooch, Gary Fohne, Gerard Helldoerfer and Dave Witter
APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
Kenneth Joseph made a motion to approve the minutes of the Supervisor’s Meeting of October 1, 2008 and seconded by Glenn Loyet. Roll call: Loyet aye, Hubbard aye, Ahle aye, Joseph aye, Hursey aye. Motion Carried.
SENIOR REPORT


Glenn Loyet reported that they met on September 24th. The next dinners will be on October 30th, then December 4th and February 12th. He reported that Lucille Gross is resigning from the board and we need to send her a thank you letter. Glenn Loyet made a motion for the name of Vance Huller for the replacement of Lucille Gross and Supervisor Gary Ahle seconded the motion. Motion carried. Glenn Loyet asked that a letter be sent to Vance Huller also.
YOUTH REPORT
Kenneth Joseph reported that the next meeting is Monday, October 20th. Kenneth Joseph reported that the Youth Committee Halloween Party is scheduled for October 27th and it is a good turn out.
PLANNING REPORT

No Report
AFTER PROM
No Report
TRUSTEES REPORT

Glenn Loyet stated that there was a Trustees division meeting in October he was not able to attend. He stated that next year’s seminar will be in June after the election. He stated that he will not be able to attend the November Conference because his wife will be in the hospital and everything is going well and they want to thank everyone for the prayers and keep it up.
SUPERVISORS REPORT
Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the Financial Packets for September and Joseph Hubbard seconded the motion. Roll call: Loyet aye, Hubbard aye, Ahle aye, Joseph aye, Hursey aye. Motion carried.

Supervisor Gary Ahle made a motion to approve the hall rental request from O’Fallon Little Panthers Football Pee-Wee #4 Team for their team banquet on November 13th and Glenn Loyet seconded the motion. Roll call: Loyet aye, Hubbard aye, Ahle aye, Joseph aye, Hursey aye. Motion carried.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

No Report

NEW BUSINESS

Supervisor Gary Ahle reported that we received a memorial gift receipt from United Church of Christ for Virginia-Scheibel Kramer Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that we received a thank you letter from the O’Fallon Food Pantry for the donation of $1,000.00. Supervisor Gary Ahle passed the letter around if anyone wanted to read it because it had how many people they served. Supervisor Gary Ahle read an article in the paper that stated Senior Service Plus were offering this type of a café service at the Township Building, but they were looking for a more convenient place and a better place for seniors and other individuals to mingle. Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that was the purpose of building the new addition on the building. Supervisor Gary Ahle wanted to let the Board know that they can pick up the election packets on October 28th and if you pick the packets here please do not solicit inside the building with the employees. Supervisor Gary Ahle received a letter from Brian Smith that the Township has earned 70 or more hours of continuing education credit this year and will be recognized at TOI’s 101st Annual Educational Conference in November.
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS BILLS
                   Town Fund                     
    $19,050.00
                   General Assistance                  1,321.02
Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the bills of the Supervisor and seconded by Kenneth Joseph.  Roll call: Loyet aye, Hubbard aye, Ahle aye, Joseph aye, Hursey aye.  Motion carried.
PUBLIC INPUT
Glenn Loyet asked Supervisor Gary Ahle if he was responsible for getting the voting things to the City for the early voting on October 25th and 26th and he said that he had nothing to do with it.
ADJOURNMENT
Glenn Loyet made a motion to adjourn the meeting of the Supervisor and seconded by Joseph Hubbard.  Motion Carried.

The meeting adjourned at 7:50 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by:

Alice Schloemann
Town Clerk

